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   BEN SALEM VOICE 

   September- 2016 

   Ben Salem United Church of Christ 

   PO Box 128, Andreas, PA 18211 
 

Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 

 As I sit down to write this newsletter article to all of you I am confronted by a harried feeling as I 

consider what is on the horizon. The month of September is the time the church begins its normal schedule of 

activities and programs.  Here at Ben Salem we are gearing up for another wonderfully satisfying time of 

fulfilling our call to be the church. Our choirs are forming once again as they begin their practices together; our 

Sunday school classes will be starting again for all age groups - from toddlers to senior; our fundraisers are back 

at it after some well-deserved weeks off and our weekly bible study will once again begin to meet as we gather to 

share our life experiences in the light of God’s Word. Yes, September is a month in which we as the church begin 

to stir from our summer hiatus.  
 

 I am sure some of you are experiencing the same harried feeling as the summer wanes and you deal with 

the many tribulations of life - both your own and those brought about through the events of the world. For 

instance; for many of you the school shopping has come and gone but that only means the kids activities will be 

picking up and you will be busy trying to balance your schedule with their schedule. It is also a fact some of you 

are chronically ill and are dealing with your disease on a daily basis as you search for a smidgen of relief. There 

are some of you who are going through recovery from treatment and are hoping that you can recuperate fully and 

begin to feel like you once did. Others are dealing with end of life issues with parents, spouses, or siblings and 

still others have to deal with kids leaving the nest to continue their own education, while some do not even know 

where their child is. 
 

 It is not always easy trying to make it from day to day. If it’s not our personal tribulations that we are 

dealing with then it is the ‘news’ we hear throughout the course of our day. We can’t seem to escape the news we 

hear that speaks to everything from the recent celebrity wedding to the latest police shooting, newscasts that 

continually blast us about bigoted and crooked political candidates or about the political instability in the Middle 

East. Even the event we hoped would help us feel good about our nation - the Rio Olympics - has its own 

distractors and negativity.  
 

 So as we each face our own harried feeling and the tribulations of life that can cause us to feel so 

overwhelmed, I would like to offer you something calming; something that has the power to calm even a young, 

fidgety, squirming child. It is a gift we receive and the only effort it takes from us is to be open to receiving it. It 

is something we all need but many times are unwilling to accept for whatever reason. So today I would like for 

you to simply become receptive to this because it demands NOTHING from us! Today I offer you the blessing of 

our Almighty and Loving God.  
 

 In the face of all the negativity and heartache this world can bring upon our life, may we turn to the one 

who created us, who cares for us, and who is always with us. While these words do not offer an easy fix to our 

problems they can certainly be helpful in their assurance that God identifies with what we deal with in this life.  

As you read these words may the hope that comes from knowing that you do not walk alone through life allow 

you to carry on.  
 

May the Lord bless you and keep you;  
May the Lord make His face shine upon you and be gracious to you;  

and May the Lord lift up His countenance upon you  
and give you peace, both now and always. Amen. 

 
                Blessings to you all, 
         Pastor Mike 



 

ADULT BIBLE STUDY 
 

Thursday Morning Bible Study 
will resume on September 8th  

at 10AM in the Fellowship Hall 
Board Room. 

 

Please consider joining our group 
to learn more about God’s Word.  

Everyone is welcome!   
 

September Worship Services 
Services at 8:00 and 10:30 AM 

September   4, 11, 18, 25 

 
 
 

 
 

 
                                                
 

 

Sunday School resumes on September 11th 
 

at 9:15AM.  There are classes for all ages….children,  
adult lecture, and adult discussion. 

Children (6th grade & under) should meet in the 
Fellowship Hall! 

 

Please join us! 

Church Anniversary! 
 

Ben Salem UCC’s 
219th Anniversary 

 
Sunday, September 18, 2016 

                                          
 
.  
 

 

  

 

                     Communion: 
                        September 4th 
                        8:00 and 10:30 AM 

 

 
Worship Schedule for October & November 2016 
October   2 8AM and 10:30AM Worship/Communion 

   9 8AM and 10:30AM Worship (World Food Day) 

 16 8AM and 10:30AM Worship 

 23 8AM and 10:30AM Worship 

 30 8AM and 10:30AM Worship 

November   6 8AM and 10:30AM Worship/Communion 

 13 8AM and 10:30AM Worship 

 20 8AM and 10:30AM Worship 

 27 8AM and 10:30AM Worship 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Coffee Hour – Coffee hour will resume on September 11th 

when Sunday School starts their regular schedule. 

We need volunteers to help!   If you enjoy coffee hour 
and wish to see if continue, please volunteer. 

 

 

  



Recycle…Save your soda cans… 
Aluminum cans will be taken to Zaprazny’s. 

Remember aluminum cans and clean 
aluminum only. There is a fenced in area to the rear of 
the old social hall for aluminum cans.  Please do not 
place any of the following items in this area: garbage, 

wood, plastic, or other metals. 
Do not place aluminum cans 

in the garbage shed. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Committee Meetings 
Fundraiser: September 6 at 6:30 PM 

Stewardship & Finance: September 8 at 6:30PM 
Membership & Growth: Sept. 13, 6:30 PM 

Property Committee: September 15 at 7 PM 
Church Board: Sept. 19 at 7 PM 

Newsletter Assembly:  September 28, 6 PM 
[please submit information 1 week prior] 

Called to Care: October 11, 10 AM 
Mission Committee: online meetings at cti2@ptd.net 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Ben Salem History Books – Still available 

$60 – Contact the Chuch Office  570-386-3870 

Church Business 
 How to Contribute to Our Operating Budget: to pay Ben Salem’s bills] 
+ Use your weekly envelope [in your envelope packet] 
+ Designate “Current Expenses”: [Benevolence is only for Missions – OCWM] 
+ Place in offering plate or send to the Church:   
                            Ben Salem UCC,  PO 128,  Andreas, PA 18211 
 
 

2016 Church Board Members:  
Officers: Sharon Elder, President 
 Barry Fink, Vice President 
 Robert Pope, Church Board Secretary    
Elders: Sharon Elder, Walter Keeck, Terry Lusch, Dayle Smith 
Deacons: Terry Blair, Barry Fink, Doris Lusch, Kevin Lusch, 
 Kenneth Oswald, Robert Pope, Barry Reed, David Rex, Jr. 
Pastor:  Rev. Michael McGowan   
Church Secretary: Dollie Behr  
Treasurer: Dawne Beidleman 
Financial Secretary’s Address: Susan Messina, 66 River Road, Tamaqua, PA 18252  
 

Upcoming Church Board Meeting:   September 19 at 7 PM 

 
 

 

                                                 
Cemetery Association Officers:  
Next Meeting:  September 1 at 7 PM 
President: Bernice Steigerwalt     Vice President: Evan Beblavy 

Caretaker:  David Fritz               Secretary:  Walter Keeck      

Treasurer:  Doris Lusch              Trustee:   Richard Bealer 
     

 Cemetery Lot Prices:  $300 [with perpetual care] 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scheduling Events at Ben Salem Church: 
To prevent scheduling problems…prior to calling meetings or events, 

please check with the Church Secretary at 570-386-3870 to make 

sure that the date you have planned is available. 

Hospitalization ?   If you or someone you know is going to be 

in the hospital for surgery, please let the church office know a day or 
two before the surgery.  This way the Pastor will make every effort to 
be there to visit and pray with the patient before the surgery. 

 

Note from Church Office & 

Financial Secretary: 
Remember, it is important to keep 

us informed of any address changes. 

Please give changes of address to 

either Dollie Behr or Sue Messina.  

Have you moved recently?     
Members can help by updating the 
church office with their new address 
prior to  moving.  It is also helpful to 
provide the church office with your 
home phone numbers,  cell phone 
numbers and e-mail addresses if you 
wish.  By doing this we can keep in 
touch with you and also provide you 
with important information regarding 
the church.   Thank you in advance 
for your help. 

 

Altar Flower Sponsors:   
[Checks payable to Ben Salem UCC]   

A sign up sheet is located in the narthex.  The cost of flower 
sponsorship is $20.00.  If you would like to sponsor flowers, please 
call Cindy Smith at 570-386-4248.  ***Payment should be sent directly 
to: Cindy Smith, 707 Hoffman Rd., Lehighton, PA 18235. 

Note: All bulletin and flower sponsorship should be paid in 
advance. 

Bulletin Sponsorship: [Checks payable to Ben Salem UCC]        
Please call Sue Messina at 570-386-2880 with your sponsorship 
information or e-mail her at suemess@ptd.net.  The cost of Bulletin 
Sponsorship is $7 per week.  *** Payment should be sent directly to: 
Susan Messina, 66 River Road, Tamaqua, PA 18252. 

Please do not call the church office with sponsorships! 

 

Have you remembered the 

church in your will? 

Pastor’s Office Hours: 

Monday – work from home 

Tuesday – 10 AM to 2 PM 

[visits in the afternoon] 

Wednesday – 9 AM to 1 PM 

[visits in the afternoon] 

Thursday – 10 AM to 5 PM 

Friday & Saturday  

[by appointment] 
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CROP WALK 
Sunday, October 9th 

 

Walk Begins at 2PM 
(Registration 1-2PM) 

Lehigh Canal Park, Weissport 
 

Help end Hunger one step at a time! 
 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 The work of the Ben Salem Mission Committee continues, and it is only through your help and 

donations, that we continue to assist others in need.  Recently, we donated $400 to the Domestic Violence 

Center of Carbon and Luzerne counties to support their efforts of helping those in need of shelter and other 

necessary resources.  We also donated $200 to Alex’s Lemonade Stand as part of the Youth Group’s mission 

to help children with cancer, and $200 toward Samantha Zipp’s trip back to Manila where she will do 

missionary work with Action International Ministries.  Our third quarter mission, Martin’s Flu Foundation, 

a foundation initiated by Pastor Mike and his wife, Diane, after their son, Martin, died of complications 

resulting from the flu, is doing well and we ask that you remember to donate to this cause through the end of 

September. 

 The Walk, Run, and Cycle Exercise Challenge will end on September 3rd.  Hopefully, many of you 

tracked your exercise routines this summer so that the Mission Committee can reward these efforts by 

donating 50 cents for every mile walked; 25cents for every mile ran, and 10 cents for every mile cycled. 

Depending on the amounts tallied, the committee will donate to one or more local/regional charities that 

benefit local sport teams.  

 Recently, the committee funded $1,475 from KIVA donations and matching undesignated funds to 4 

recipients who requested loans for schooling, farm equipment, farm supplies, other items needed to sustain 

businesses.  These loans will be paid back over the next 24 months and will then be available to be 

redistributed to other recipients. 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

Family Promise will host again the week of October 2nd.  Please call Karen Hayman if you can help.  

Food Bank will distribute on August 27th and again on October 8th.  A box for food donations is in the 

narthex.  Call LaVaun Shanton or Sandy Bealer if you know of families who might be served by the Food 

Bank.  Those receiving food need not be members of our congregation.   

Looking ahead, Ben Salem will host the Feed a Neighbor meal at Zion’s UCC on Thursday, November 

17th.  We host this dinner twice per year, and serve approximately 100 people each time.  This is a good way 

to help others in need, and to realize how we and our families receive so many blessings as we learn to serve 

others.   If you are interested in donating two hours of your time helping or serving at this dinner, please 

contact Bernice Steigerwalt.    

 

Here’s to a wonderful fall season!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

       
 



 
Being the “Hand of God” 
 
 
Proverbs 3:27 – Do not withhold good from those to whom 
it is due, when it is in your power to act (NIV). 

 
 
 Wouldn’t it be nice if we could help everyone in need?  For obvious reasons, that 
is simply impossible.  However, the Bible instructs us that having a little more than 

those around us carries responsibility (I Timothy 6:17-18).  We are expected to be 
generous and willing to share!  This means that when God places someone in our path 

with a legitimate need, that we are to help them.  Your hand is God’s hand for that 
person.  Give what you have (no matter how large or small) – food, clothing, housing, 

money, time, or words of encouragement.  Copy Jesus’ example – to love others and 
to be ready for every good work.  

 But that’s not all…if you keep reading, the next verse (Proverbs 3:28) will tell you 
that we need to offer the help right away.  Do not make them wait…do not tell them 

to come back tomorrow…do not make promises of future kindness…do not delay to 
meet the needs of your neighbor, when you are able to.  Rescue them from their 

desperate need!  Hence the saying, “Do not put off until tomorrow what you can do 
today” – Benjamin Franklin. 

 We, here at Ben Salem UCC, are very fortunate because we don’t even have to 
search for neighbors in our community to help….although that doesn’t mean we 

should stop looking.  We have a very active Mission Committee that helps many local 
and regional mission projects, especially Family Promise!  Volunteering with this 

program meets the immediate needs of many families (food, clothing, and shelter), 
while providing protection for both the giver and receiver.  This program allows us 

time to get to know the families and meet many of their other needs too.  
 

 
 

 Please consider being the “Hand of God”  

                     through Family Promise!   
 

 Our next hosting week is October 2-8, 2016. 
   National Family Promise Week:  October 16 - 23, 2016 

 
 
 
 
 
Thank You Note: - Family Promise 

Thank you for letting us stay at your church and eat with you.  Keishen and Vanessa 
Thanks for the hospitality! Becky and Peyton 

Thank you all very much for helping me and my family this week.  Everything that has been done 
for us means the world to us.  God bless.   Love always, Heidi, Dan and Gavin  

If you are able to help or need more information: 

Karen Hayman at 570-241-7842 or khayman@ptd.net 
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GAME DAY INFORMATION 
Wednesday, September 28 

Fellowship Hall 
12 Noon 

 

Bring a snack to share! 
 

 

WOULD YOU BE INTERESTED IN HELPING BEN SALEM CHURCH 

SAVE PAPER, MONEY AND TIME? 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO RECEIVE YOUR NEWSLETTER VIA E-MAIL? 

If so, please fill out the following form and place it in the box located in the narthex or mail it 

to Ben Salem UCC, PO 128, Andreas, PA 18211. 
 

Name/s___________________________________________________    e-mail: ___________________________ 

Used Clothing Bins have been placed below the old dining hall.  Items that can be placed inside are as 

follows: wearable clothing [men’s women’s children’s], household items made of fabric, shoes [must be 

in separate bags], handbags & belts, fashion accessories, stuffed animals, small hard toys, bicycles.   We 

cannot accept: books, furniture, cookware, baby gear, outdoor toys.   If you have questions, please call 

the church office.  Money raised through this project goes to the General Fund of Ben Salem. 

2016 Richard and Cynthia Smith Educational Scholarship Announced:  
(Scholarship is in memory of parents, Henry and Lulu Smith and Curtis and Marjorie Wehr)  

 

The 2016 Smith Scholarship will be presented to: 
Jagr Andress and Zachary Christoff 

on successful completion of their first semester. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thrivent Choice®: Strengthening communities. Changing lives. 
Thrivent Choice, the member-advised charitable grant program from Thrivent Financial, continues to be a welcome funding 

source for congregations and nonprofit organizations nationwide.  If you are an eligible Thrivent member, you likely are aware of 
this easy, convenient way to help make a difference for organizations you care about. The Thrivent Choice program offers a wa y 

for eligible members to recommend where Thrivent Financial distributes some of its charitable grant funds each year. Eligible 
benefit members are designated Choice Dollars® that they can direct, thereby recommending charitable grant funding for their 
choice among thousands of enrolled congregations and nonprofit organizations, including Ben Salem United Church of Christ.  
If you are eligible to participate in Choice Dollars, or are uncertain about your eligibility, visit Thrivent.com/thriventchoice. Or contact 

your local Thrivent Financial representative.  Directing Choice Dollars® is subject to the Terms and Conditions of the Thrivent 
Choice® program. Visit Thrivent.com/thriventchoice for complete Terms and Conditions.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Thank You! 
Thank you to everyone who donated 

to the First Responders Institute. 
$160 was collected. 



Fundraisers Report: 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

HOAGIE SALE - BEN SALEM U.C.C. 

ORDERS DUE  September 4       

PICK-UP  September 15 (10:30 AM – NOON) 
 

NAME_____________________________________PHONE #___________________ 
 

PLAIN – HAM, SALAMI, CHEESE, LETTUCE & TOMATOES (no onions or peppers) 
 

PLAIN   ________   WITH HOT PEPPERS (no onions) _________ 

WITH ONIONS ________  WITH ONIONS & HOT PEPPERS     _________ 
 

TOTAL # ORDERED ______ @ $5.00 EACH     TOTAL AMOUNT DUE $__________ 

Place order form in box in narthex or call Sue Messina at 570-386-2880. 

 

<<<Pierogie Sale>>> 
Homemade Pierogies…Potato and Cheese filled pierogies will be fresh frozen by the dozen 

in freezer bags.    Cost - $6.00 per dozen 
Deadline to order is September 11, 2016.   Please fill in the order blank below and place in 

the box located in the narthex.  Thank you! 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

Name_________________________________Phone Number__________ 
 

Please choose [check one] pick-up date for your order  
      

 _____  Friday, Sept. 30,  4 to 6 PM 
 

_____Friday, Oct. 7,  4 to 6 PM 

 
Quantity of pierogies ordered [by the dozen]_________@ $6.00 each 

 
Pierogies will be made on  Sept. 26, 27, 28 and Oct. 3, 4 [possibly 5]  Monday is the day we 

make the pierogie filling.  Potato peelers are needed.  Tuesday and Wednesday are the days 
we will make the pierogies.  Help is needed to roll the dough and make the pierogies.    

Work begins at  8 A.M.  Your help is appreciated. 

HOMEMADE STICKY BUNS 
Price $6.00 for pack of 6 buns 

Deadline for orders – September 4 

Pick-up - Saturday, September 17   1:00 - 2:00 P.M. at the social hall. 
 

_____ packs @ $6.00 = $_______ 
 

NAME__________________________   PHONE NO. ______________ 
 

Place order form in box in narthex or call Sue at 570-386-2880 

Items Needed for Sticky Buns 
(Please have these items here by September 11th) 

 16 lbs. Butter 8 lbs. Light Brown Sugar  

 3 Bottles Karo 10 lbs. All Purpose Potatoes 



   Confirmation Organizational Meeting with prospective confirmands and their  

parents will take place on Sunday, September 18 at approximately 9:15 AM. 

 
 
 
 
Phoebe Home, 1940 W. Turner St., Allentown is 

holding an informational workshop on “Being  
Prepared” presented by Chaplains Leah Knox and 
Dr. Naomi Dublanica on Wednesday, Sept. 14, 8:30 AM 
at the Terrace at Phoebe Home.  Breakfast will be provided  
for those attending the workshop.  This workshop is for those 
who would like to communicate their final wishes, priorities, and fears 
ahead of time so that our families and those caring for us 
at the end of our time are aware of our wishes.  RSVP by Thurs.,  
Sept. 8 to Rev. Faith Williams at 610-794-5279 or fwilliams@phoebe.org 

 
 

   Women’s Workshop, September 17 from 9:30 – 2:30 PM 

    at Faith Alive UMC, 678 Pine St., Palmerton, PA 
    includes four sessions, continental breakfast, lunch, breaks 
    and small group discussions.  An offering will be received. 
    Register by Sept. 9 by calling the church office (610) 852-2805 
    Theme: “God’s Gift to Us”  (How much more will your Father  
                    in Heaven give good gifts to those who ask Him!  
                    – Matthew 7:11)  presented by Lela Hartranft 
    Copies of Lela’s book “Thoughts to Ponder” will be available to     
    purchase. 

 
 

St. John’s Evangelical Lutheran Church, 826 Mahoning Drive West, Lehighton  
Fall Bazaar:Friday, Sept. 30, 5-8 PM and Saturday, Oct. 1 from 9 AM to 2 PM (Kitchen open on both 

days)  Includes: bake sale, fall decorations, vendors, book nook, raffle tickets, crafts, seasonal rummage 
sale, basket raffle, candy, and homemade soup and filling  (10% of proceeds to benefit Bare Necessities 
Pantry at St. Peter’s Community Resource Center – East Weissport) 

Quilt Raffle: Antique Hand-Quilted “Lone Star Quilt” Circa 1930, size 80X90 – to be raffled on Sat.,  

Oct. 7  2017.  The quilt was donated by Earl Reichard in memory of his wife Marguerite. 
 

 
 

Blanket Makers / Quilters:  The Blanket Makers and Quilters meet on Thursday 
mornings starting at 9 AM at the Social Hall.    Anyone is welcome to 
come and join them.  The quilt for this year is a 60 X 60 size, multi-

colored patchwork Quilt.  Tickets will be available through the year at 
church dinners & functions.  See Dollie Frantz or Linda Stoss to 
purchase tickets.  Tickets are $1 each or 6 for $5.  Money raised 

through ticket sales & sales of knotted blankets goes directly to the 
General Fund to help with the mortgage.  
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Thank You! 

Thank you to everyone 
who donated to 

Alex’s Lemonade Stand! 
Over $400 was collected. 

 

Youth Group Information 
 

Youth Group Name:  "The Difference" 

 The older Youth Group (Grades 6-12) has been working on finding a suitable name for 
their group.  After months of discussion, they agreed on “The Difference”.  They are still 
working on a t-shirt design and finding a scripture verse for their group.   
 Welcome to Craig Frantz, Kaydence Hartranft, and Eileen Lusch who are moving up 
to this group!  If you know someone who would like to be part of this Youth Group, please 
contact Terry Lusch or Karen Hayman. 
 

Saturday, September 3rd at 1PM:  Pool Party  
(combined youth groups) at Nadine & Terry Blair's house, 2161 Municipal Road, 

Lehighton.  Nadine will supply hot dogs.  Our group will provide side dishes or 
desserts.  Don't forget your towel! 
 
 

 
 
  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Upcoming Events for October:   
 [Any questions, please ask Terry Lusch or Karen Hayman] 
 

 

Meal & Fellowship - Family Promise: 
Saturday, October 8th from 5-9PM 

 

 

 
 
 
 

“The Difference” Youth Group (Grades 6-12)  
will be going to a 

Glow in the Dark Mini Golf  
on Saturday, September 17.   

Please meet at the Church at 1 PM. 
If anyone needs a ride, please let us know! 

Two T’s, 3521 Sullivan Trail,  
Easton, PA 18040 
www.twotsgolf.com 

 

http://www.twotsgolf.com/


Support Our Troops - All military personnel 
             Jessica A. Bealer: FC2# Bealer, Jessica, A  USS Paul Hamilton [DDG-60] CS/CF, FPO AP 96667-1278 

 Jessica is now back on base in the USA 
Jeremy Zellers, Norfolk, VA – on Submarine Newport News 

*Please notify us if you know of anyone who is serving at this time or if any names are missed or if status changes. 

 
 

 

Special Prayers 
Our Members and Friends with Special Needs:  
In Institutions: 
Margaret “Peg” Daniels, Christian Health Care, 301 Sicomac Ave., Room 41 W, Dogwood Lane, Wyckoff, NJ 07481 

Norman Ellis, The Summit Nursing Home, 211 N.12th, Lehighton, PA 18235 
Vera Frantz, Pleasant Trees Senior Center, 65 E. Lizard Creek Road, Lehighton, PA 18235 

Lillie Hagenbuch, The Summit Nursing Home, 211 N. 12th, Room 207 Lehighton, PA 18235 
Ethel Kershner, The Summit Nursing Home, 211 N. 12th St., Room 103, Lehighton, PA 18235 

Phyllis Kobal, Cedar Brook, 350 S. Cedar Brook Road, Rm. 609D6, Allentown, PA 18104 

Jane Kriner, Victorian Manor, 3 Lentz Avenue, Lehighton, PA 18235 
Gloria Ott, Weatherwood, 1000 Evergreen Ave., Weatherly, PA 18255 [Area 3, Room 15] 

Pearl Steigerwalt, The Summit Nursing Home, 211 N.12th St., Room 101, Lehighton, PA 18235 
    

Keep in Your Prayers:  
Lillian & Lawrence Andreas   Betty Anthony Paul Bachman, Jr.     Norma Barndt Judy Bartek 
Ruth Beidleman     Josh Blackwell Say Blair    Richard Bloom Paula Breiner  
Pam Buchinsky                     Lucille Cope Israel Daniel    Ellen Diaz Ed Diehl  
Diane Fritzinger     Curtis Gower Larue Graver    Gail Handwerk Ray Hassler  
Sharlee Hawk     Phil Henning Nancy Henninger    Rosalind Hopkins            Barbara Houser 
Louise Houser     Norb Huber Rev. James Knappenberger   Dolores Kuehner Lucy Livingood                
Mitchell Nace     Brian Nailor George Neumann II              Darlene Nothstein Paul Rau                     
Skip Rudy     Michael Sedar             Dominic Sendi                Chad Serfass Debbie Sherman   
Riley Shimko     Cynthia Smith Karen Solt    Edwin Steigerwalt Delroy Steigerwalt 
Richard Steigerwalt              Shirley Stoudt Derek Szena    Jill Vecchio Darlene Wargo 
Kathleen Wentz     Mable Wertman Missionary Jeff Mensendiek [Japan] & Sendai Student Center 
 ***When you place a name on the prayer list, please remember to update the church office when the person  

is doing better and can be removed from the list.  Thank you! 
 
 

Prayer Chain:  The Prayer Chain is a way for anyone to request prayer for a specific need…. 

[or thanksgiving or joy].   To have our Prayer Chain pray for you: Contact Betty Nothstein at 570-386-5644.  Please 
call Betty if you would like to be called with others’ prayer requests as part of the Prayer Chain. 
 

Meals Ministry:  Do you know someone who is shut-in or recovering from a hospitalization, serious injury or 

illness, or mourning the loss of a loved one that could benefit from a hot or a frozen meal?  Ben Salem has a Meals 
Ministry Team that can help ease the daily burdens of families or individuals within our church and community by 

providing ready-to-eat meals.  If you would like to volunteer with this ministry or know of someone in need, please 

contact Karen Hayman at 570-241-7842 or the Church Office. 
 

Called to Care:  Trained volunteers from our church are available to assist the Pastor in visiting shut-in or 

hospitalized church members who are no longer able to attend regular worship services or participate in church 

functions.  If you would like a “Called to Care” volunteer to visit you, please contact the Pastor at the Church Office 
(570) 386-3870.   We are looking for more volunteers for this Committee! If you are interested in sharing God’s love 

with shut-in members of our congregation, please contact Pastor McGowan.   The next Called to Care meeting will be 

held on October 11 at 10 AM. 
 

Prayer Shawl Ministry: The Prayer Shawl Committee is in need of helpers to make prayer shawls.  If you can knit 

or crochet and would like to help, please contact coordinators Betty Nothstein at 570-386-5644 or Barbara Snowberger 
at 570-386-2112 for more information.  If a prayer shawl is needed, please contact Betty or Barbara. 

 

 
 
 
 

Congratulations to: 
Daryl W. Nothstein and Terri Collins.  They were married on July 30. 

 

 
Our sympathy is extended to:  

The Family of Dr. Russell Jacoby.  Russell passed away on July 13, 2016. 
The Family of Tina Hoppes.  Tina passed away on July 13, 2016. 

The Family of Joanne Haney.  Joanne passed away on July 23, 2016 



 
 

 ~ September 2016 ~  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 
 
 
 

   1  
9 AM Blanket Makers & Quilters 
6:30 PM Hand Bells 
7 PM Cemetery Association Mtg. 

2  
 

3  
1 PM  
Youth Group 
Swim Party 
at Blair’s House 

4  

Communion 
8 AM Worship 
10:30 AM Worship 
Hoagie & Sticky Bun  
Orders are due 

5  
Labor Day 

6  
6:30PM 
Fundraisers 

7  
6:30 PM Cherub &  
      Jr. Choir 
7 PM Senior Choir 

8  
9 AM Blanket Makers & Quilters 
10 AM Bible Study 
6:30 PM Hand Bells 
6:30 PM Stewardship & Finance 
 
 
 
 
 

9  
 

10  
 

11  
 
8 AM Worship 
9:15 AM Sunday School 
Coffee Hour 
10:30 AM Worship 
Deadline for Pierogie orders 

12  
 
 

13  
6:30PM 
Membership & 
Church Growth 

14  
6:30 PM Cherub &  
      Jr. Choir 
7 PM Senior Choir 

15  

7 AM Hoagie Sale 
9 AM Blanket Makers & Quilters 
10 AM Bible Study 
6:30 PM Hand Bells 
7 PM Property Committee 
 
 
 
 
 

16  
 

17  
Making Sticky 
Buns 
 
 

1 PM 
Meet at church 
Youth Group 
Mini Golf at 
TwoT’s, Easton 

18  
219th Anniversary 
8 AM Worship 
9:15 AM Sunday School 
10:30 AM Worship 
/Hand Bells 
 
 
 
 

19  
7 PM 
Church 
Board  
Meeting 

20  
 

21  
6:30 PM Cherub &  
      Jr. Choir 
7 PM Senior Choir 

22  
9 AM Blanket Makers & Quilters 
10 AM Bible Study 
6:30 PM Hand Bells 

23  
 

24  
 

25  
 
8 AM Worship 
9:15 AM Sunday School 
10:30 AM Worship 
 
 
 

26  
8 AM 
Making 
Pierogies 

27  
8 AM 
Making 
Pierogies 

28  

8 AM Pierogie 
Making 
Noon – Game Day 
6 PM Newsletter  
          Assembly 

6:30 PM Cherub &  
      Jr. Choir 
7 PM Senior Choir 

29  
9 AM Blanket Makers & Quilters 
10 AM Bible Study 
6:30 PM Hand Bells 

30  
4-6 PM Pierogie 
Order Pickup 

 

----------------------Pastor Vacation------------------

-- 

----Pastor  

Vacation---- 

------------------------Pastor Vacation-----------------------

-- 


